
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Hope Partners and Friends,  
Time seems to wait for no man, here we are already in November and the Lord is still using 
us to win souls and see the backsliders make Jesus the Lord of their life.  We have been to 
many units and have seen souls saved but one unit I’d like to tell you about is Diboll we 
seen 1 man saved, backsliders return to the Lord and others healed. One in particular had 
two knee problems and his ankle was in bad shape.  I prayed over him using that wonderful 
name of Jesus and he ran in the building to show he was healed and others had pain leave 
them.  Shelia and John Earl also laid hands on some of the men as well. God is using our 
team tremendously we have had a lot of good things happen to us. Someone gave the 
ministry $10,000.00 toward a fifteen passenger van for the ministry.  We still need somewhere around         
another $25,000.00 at least to be able to purchase it.  We have gotten the ministry out of debt and don't want to 
borrow money to pay for the van, however our regular budget really needs more givers so we can do all the things 
that we have been called to do.  We will be holding our 34th annual Christmas banquet Saturday Dec, 6th at my 
home church.  All information including how to get your tickets is listed on another page in this newsletter.  We 
appreciate all our regular givers and we praise God for you.  We love you and pray for you and thank God for you. 
 
In the love of God, 
Pastor Robert J. Dubois 

 
 

 
I pray that you and your family are doing well.  I am reiterating how thankful I am for each and everyone of you.  May 
the Lord continue to shine his light upon you.  Up to the minute news;  We had our last ministry meeting for this year. 
We missed all those who were unable to make it and pray all is well with you and family.  We added additional offices.  
Gail Whiteman is our new Event/Planner Coordinator.  Helen Prien takes care of the birthday's. John Earl - Pen Pal 
contact Person.  We also scheduled a time the first weekend in April for Hope For All In Jesus as a family to just kick 
back a night and day of fun and relaxation in Spring, Texas. We have 4 fun raising events scheduled in 2015: two 
barbecues and two concerts. These dates will be given soon.  Reminder:  Some of you may not know but Bro Robert will 
be spending Thanksgiving with his son and daughter in law in PA.  Pray that he have a safe trip there and back.  
Remember God loves you and so do I and there's nothing you can do about it.  Have a Blessed Thanksgiving and share 
the love of God with someone who has no one. 
  
Love you all in Jesus name! 

Shelia Johnson                                                               November 2014 
 
 
 
 



6 Be careful for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your 
requests be made known unto God. 
                                                                        Philippians 4:6  (King James Version) 

 

                                                                       Prayer Request 

Bro. Robert                           Our Government Leaders 
Gloria Johnson                Granny Irene Hill 

Carolyn, Will, Allen, Jeanine                                                      Julian – needs the Lords touch 

The local churches              The family of Jerry Beasley in his passing   

Victims of ISIS                                                                   Our brothers behind the bars  

God would send more laborers.                                                  Our Soldiers 

Our partners be blessed for their faithfulness                  Financial support for the ministry      
       
   If you have a concern you’d like to add to this prayer list, please let Bro. Robert or Sheila know so we can add it. 

 

 
A Great Lesson on Stress   
 

 A young lady confidently walked around the room with a raised glass of water while 
leading a seminar and explaining stress management to her audience.  Everyone knew what 
she was going to ask the ultimate question, 'Half empty or half full?' 

She fooled them all.  "How heavy is this glass of water?" she inquired with a smile.   
Answers ranged from 8 oz. to 20 oz.  She replied, "The absolute weight doesn't 

matter.  It depends on how long I hold it.  If I hold it for a minute, that's not a problem.  If I hold it for an hour, I'll 
have an ache in my right arm.  If I hold it for a day, you'll have to call an ambulance.  

In each case it's the same weight, but the longer I hold it, the heavier it becomes."  She continued, "And 
that's the way it is with stress.  If we carry our burdens all the time, sooner or later, as the burden becomes 
increasingly heavy, we won't be able to carry on."   

 "As with the glass of water, you have to put it down for a while and rest 
before holding it again.  When we're refreshed, we can carry on with the burden - 
holding stress longer and better each time we practice.    

 So, as early in the evening as you can, put all your burdens down.  Don't carry 
them through the evening and into the night.  Pick them up again tomorrow if you 
must.      

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
Be watching your newsletters for more events to come! 

 

                                                   Dates to Remember: 
             November:                          December:     

               8
th
        Estelle         6

th
         Christmas Banquet 

   9
th
        Cleveland               13

th
 Estelle 

                23
rd

      Diboll (6pm)                               14
th
 Cleveland 

                 30
th
      Duncan (8am)                           28th Eastham Trustee Camp  

                                                        (noon) 



Tickets will cost $17.00 each or two for $32.00.  Mail check or money order made out to Hope 

For All In Jesus and your tickets will be given to you at the door.  After December first and at 

the door tickets will cost $5.00 more.  Tickets will also be available at New Covenant church 

in the lobby on church days.  Mail to P.O. Box 2493, New Caney, Tx.  77357 

 

 

 

 

                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                  

  

 

               

 

                                                                 

                                                                     

                                                                 Chaplain Carlos Ratcliff 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

The Gospel Messengers                                                                                                Jesse Lee Turner                                                                                                                        

  

  
 
                                                                           

will host their 34th Christmas Banquet on Saturday December 6th, 2014 at 

6:30 P.M.  This time of celebration will be held at the New Covenant Church 

located at 901 Wilson Rd. next to Middle and High Schools.  Special Guests 

will include "The Gospel Messengers, and former Rock & Roll singer Jesse 

Lee Turner.  Our guest Speaker will be Chaplain Carlos Ratcliff.  There 

will also be testimonies.  

 



One day I saw a boy with rags 

for clothes and little hope of  

a decent meal. 

 

I became angry and said to God: 

    “Why did you permit this? 

Why don’t you do something 

About it?” 

 

For a while God said nothing. 

That night 

He replied quite suddenly –  

“I certainly did do something 

About it… 

 

I made YOU!” 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Silent Night 
 
It was Christmas Eve in the Austrian Alps. At the newly constructed Church of St. Nicholas in Oberndorf, Father 
Joseph Mohr prepared for the midnight service. He was distraught because the church organ was broken, 
ruining prospects for that evening’s carefully planned music. But Father Joseph was about to learn that our 
problems are God’s opportunities, that the Lord causes all things to work together for good to those who love 
Him.  
 
It came into Father Joseph’s mind to write a new song, one that could be sung organless. Hastily, he wrote the 
words, “Silent night, holy night, all is calm, all is bright...” Taking the text to his organist, Franz Gruber, he 
explained the situation and asked Franz to compose a simple tune.  
 
That night, December 24, 1818, “Silent Night” was sung for the first time as a duet accompanied by guitar... 
Were it not for a broken organ, there would never have been a “Silent Night.” 

http://www.emails.liveeventsgroup.com/click.html?x=a62e&lc=iE&mc=w&s=kTK&y=h&

